

No: 114/2022

To our Beloved in the Lord, the Hierarchs, Priests, Deacons, Board of Trustees, and Faithful of our Antiochian Archdiocese of New York and All North America

We greet you warmly and prayerfully in Christ, asking the Lord to keep you safe.

We inform you of our Decision No. 118, dated October 24, 2022, by which we appoint a Patriarchal Vicar for the Archdiocese of New York and All North America.

We hope that you will cooperate with the Patriarchal Vicar for the welfare of the Archdiocese.

We inform you that, from now on the Patriarch of Antioch is commemorated in all divine services.

With our prayers and Apostolic blessings.

Balamand, 24 October 2022.

Patriarch of Antioch and all the East